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Ward update received from City Councillor J Hagon 27th July 2023  

Stanway July 2023 

Warren Lane 

Given this route is heavily used by commercial HGV vehicles, resident journeys, and a main route to 

the A12 from the south of Colchester and feels the negative effects of a disjointed speed limit across 

a relatively small area, it is suggested (and supported by Warren Lane residents) to undertake a 

review of the speed limit along Warren Lane with a view to consider lowering the speed limit along 

Warren Lane between the junctions of the Stanway Bypass and Maldon Road.  

I have submitted a resident supported (signatures obtained) Local Highways Panel application, 

supported by our County Councillor, to consider 40mph as a maximum speed to reflect the current 

maximum speed of the Stanway Bypass and top of Warren Lane, to be consistent throughout.   The 

application has been received by the LHP and is now in validation. 

Rose Avenue 

Following up on concerns relating to the cul-de-sac signage at the top of Rose Avenue not being 

sufficient, a Local Highways Panel application, with support from our County Councillor, has been 

submitted for an additional cul-de-sac sign to be placed at the top of the junction with BlackBerry 

Road, on the western side. The application is now in validation with the LHP for their consideration. 

Bus shelter seating Tollgate West 

It’s been brought to my attention there is no seating at the bus shelter in Tollgate West. 

Investigation by ECC teams have confirmed the shelter is in private ownership, with ECC confirming 

they have now requested the owner consider adding seating. No further update at this time. 

 

 


